
BART Agreement Number: 6M6136   Approval Date: 06/17/2020 
 
Work Plan No. A.05-02 – Tunnel Lighting Review – Additional Services  
 
Scope: 
 
Arup will provide a 3rd party review of the June 2020 draft of the Follow-up Investigation report.  
 
Arup will provide a Draft update to the BFS to include tunnel lighting applications for BART 
review.  
 
Arup will also compare the project specific specification for Transbay Tube (TBT) light fixture 
selection against the project specific specification for the Project.   
 
In performing this review, update and comparison, Arup will rely on the following documentation 
provided by BART: the submittals from the two lighting manufacturers, BART’s review materials, 
and BART’s specifications (including the BFS), Transbay Tube (TBT) project O&M Manual 
(tunnel luminaire cut-sheet with as-built drawings).  Arup will produce a memorandum for each 
task documenting our findings based on this information.  Arup will not review contractual 
materials or be providing any legal analysis, and makes no warranty, express or implied, with 
respect to use of the memorandum.   
 
Prime: Arup 
Subconsultant: None 
 
Total Work Plan Value: $ 49,955 


